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HANCOCK COAL INFRASTRUCTURE 

12 August 2014 

State Development, Infrastructure and Industry Committee 
Parliament House 
George Street 
Brisbane Queensland, 4000 

By Email: SDllC@parliament.qld.gov.au 

Attention: Mr David Gibson MP, Chair 

Hancock Coal Infrastructure Pty Ltd 
Level 15, 295 Ann Street, Brisbane Qld 4000 

GPO Box 963, Brisbane Qld 4001, Australia 
t +61 7 3003 5500 f + 61 7 3229 4788 

w1V1v.gvkhancockcoal.com 
ABN 69 132 394 122 

RECEIVED 
1 2 AUG 2014 

STATE DEVELOPMENT. fNfRASTRUCTlJRE 
AND INDUSTRY COMMITTEE 

RE: SDPWO (State Development Areas) Amendment Regulation (No. 1) 2014 

We refer to your letter dated 8 July 2014 requesting comment on the above matter. 

Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission on the State Development and Public Works 
Organisation (State Development Areas) Amendment Regulation (No. 1) 2014 (the Regulation) . The 
objective of the Regulation is to amend the State Development and Public Works Organisation (State 
Development Areas) Regulation 2009 to declare the Galilee Basin State Development Area (GBSDA). 

The GBSDA is very important to our plans for developing rail infrastructure in support of the Alpha 
Coal Mine and Kevin's Corner Mine in the southern the Galilee Basin. The state development area 
will assist with facilitating the certainty to secure massive upfront infrastructure investments. 

It has always been imperative that we secure certainty for our joint venture partners, shareholders, 
financiers and other stakeholders by having ability to secure the tenure and regulatory approvals to 
develop and operate our railway from Alpha and Kevin's Corner Coal Mines to the Port of Abbot 
Point in North Queensland. The GBSDA is a vital element for the company in that regard. 

We support the Queensland Government's declaration of the GBSDA through the Regulation. 

We are confident that as the original proponent and first mover in 2008 Hancock Coal Infrastructure 
Pty Limited will move progressively towards commencement of our mine, rail and port projects. 

Please contact me at the above address If you have any questions. 

Yours sincerely, 

Paul Taylor 
General Manager Approvals 


